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Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Navy 

(Energy)  
 
Tom Hicks was appointed Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Navy for Energy in March 2010.  

Mr. Hicks serves as the Secretariat focal point on all matters pertaining to the Department of 

Navy’s energy initiatives.    

 

Mr. Hicks joined the Department of the Navy from the U.S. Green Building Council where he 

held several executive roles.  As Vice President of the Leadership in Energy and Environmental 

Design (LEED) green building rating system, Mr. Hicks led the development and 

implementation of all LEED rating systems.  During his tenure, he led the three-fold growth of 

LEED activity as well as the expansion of the LEED family of rating systems from four to ten 

unique rating systems.  As Vice President for International Programs, Mr. Hicks led the 

development of USGBC’s international enterprise quadrupling global activity in LEED in two 

years.  Most recently, he spearheaded a new strategic venture on behalf of USGBC – the 

Building Performance Initiative – to ensure that all green buildings meet or exceed their energy 

and environmental performance goals.    

 

From 1996 to October 2004, Mr. Hicks was a Senior Program Manager at the U.S. 

Environmental Protection Agency within the Energy Star for Buildings program.  In this role, Mr. 

Hicks served as the principal architect of the Energy Star commercial building rating system, the 

nation’s largest and best-known energy efficiency initiative which has been utilized to assess the 

energy performance of over 70,000 buildings totaling over 10 billion square feet of floor space 

nationally.   

 

From 1992 to February 1996, Mr. Hicks led the formation of the energy efficiency program for 

the U.S. Navy Public Works Center Washington.  In this capacity, Mr. Hicks created and led the 

team which performed energy audits on over 15 million square feet of floor space and completed 

energy efficiency upgrades totaling more than $50 million in value at various U.S. Navy and U.S. 

Marine Corps installations.   

 

Mr. Hicks received his bachelor’s of science in mechanical engineering from the Clark School of 

Engineering at the University of Maryland.  


